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The searches continued.  

 A week after discovering the four bodies nearest the Gilgo Beach 

four, more remains were found, Peaches and Fire Island Doe. Peaches clearly 

shared an MO with the previous set of discoveries, but Fire Island Doe, still 

unidentified to this day, was slightly different. She had been dismembered, 

but they found her legs in 1996, and her skull on April 11, 2011. The torso was 

not found initially. She was found near Davis Park.  

 This could have meant that the legs had no identifying marks but the 

torso did. This was the earliest crime we know of, her legs had been found in 

1996, and if that’s the case, this could be a killer feeling out his MO. If the 

torso had a number of tattoos, that could have meant they needed to find a 

disposal method for it, possibly throwing it into the ocean, or simple burying it 

deeper.  

 These seem to fit a single killer theory, but there are others that fit in 

some ways. Jacqueline Smith’s torso was found in Rockaway Beach, Queens, 

in 2000, she had gone missing the previous year. Two years later, Andre 

Jamal, a drag queen who was 6’5. Jamal was the only victim we know of who 

was shot, in the temple. They found Jamal’s torso, then his head, and then 

arms and legs between Nov. 2002 and January 2003. These were found on a 

beach in Queens.  

 Tanya Rush had taken up sex work at some point to fund a drugs 

habit. She was found dismembered in Bellmore, about 15 miles from Gilgo 

Beach. She was found in 2008 in a black suitcase.  

 Jamie Seymour disappeared in 2005. She was a sex worker, and she 

was small like the Gilgo Beach Four.  

 Cherries, the pseudonym used for an unidentified female with a 

tattoo of cherries on her right breast. Her torso was found March 3rd in Ma-

moraneck, and her arms and legs later in the month in Oyster Bay. They may 

have been driven into the shore by storms. Another set of remains were 

found in 2012 in  Lattingtown near Oyster Bay.  

 But what of Shannan Gilbert? The call she made had started it all and 

she had yet to be found.  



As an album, Monster is really good. It was a turn, a bit more like the stuff we 

were hearing from Weezer and The Afghan Whigs, which I loved. I’d argue 

this was power pop in their mold and I loved that.  

 They went on tour, but I missed them again. They came around in 

1999 and I finally saw them, on the grass, at Shoreline. I only saw a couple of 

shows a year at Shoreline; tickets cost so much more than for the shows I 

tended to frequent at The Edge and The Cactus Club.  

 So, I got there early, and a gaggle of young women, all wearing Santa 

Clara University shorts, brought a blnket and spread it out not five feet from 

where I was sitting, waiting  with a copy of Tales of the City as I remember it.  

 The show started, and three songs in, the song Suspicion started. At 

the very start of the song, one of the woman sitting near me walked over.  

 “Wanna dance?”  

 I said “Yes, yes I do.”  

 And we slow-danced.  

 We literally said nothing, just danced. We danced a couple of more 

times that night,  

 I never caught her name.  

 I shoulda got her phone number.  







































 


